
VOLKSWAGEN of America, Inc. 

Product Compliance 
- .  3800 Hamlin Road 

Auburn H~lls, MI 48326 
Phone: 1 (248) 754-5000 
Fax: 1 (248) 754-5093 

October 13, 2006 

Kathleen DeMeter 
Director, Office of Defects Investigation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
400 Seventh St., S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Subject: Recall Model Year 1998 - 2000 A6, A6 Avant, S6, and S6 Avant 
Driver's Side Dashboard 

Dear Ms. DeMeter, 

This letter shall serve to amend our Notification of Recall submitted on July 20, 2006. 

573.6 (c) (5) Description of Defect 
Volkswagen has recently found new evidence of a potential second 
defect in the driver's side dashboard area. This potential defect is 
independent of the defect we have described in the notification from 
July 20, 2006. We are still in the process of investigating the details. 

573.6 (c) (10) Submission of Communications 
Volkswagen's goal is to fix both defects at the same time, because the 
preliminary evidence indicates the affected component is the same and 
that the scope of affected vehicles range is overlapping. Our plan is to 
establish a new implementation date by October 31, 2006. 

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this response. 

John Maddox G Compliance Officer 
Volkswagen of America 
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